Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

June 17, 2004 – Minutes of Meeting

Present: Ben Gitlow, Alan Platt, Charles Mulligan, Alex Hay, Bill Knittle (for NRAB) and Dennis O’Connell 

Mr. Gitlow opened the meeting at 7:06 having a quorum present

The Minutes of the June 6, 2004 meeting were approved by a unanimous vote.

Ben distributed a proposed schedule of activities necessary for the completion of the revision to the LCP. He had prepared this plan on June 5, 2004. There was some confusion as to whether the memo had been distributed at the prior meeting. Alan Platt asked for clarification on the “work on tasks” reference – it was agreed that these tasks would become more self evident as the project proceeded. Ben noted that the NRAB had announced that they expect to have the Harbor Plan ready before the next Annual Town Meeting – which would be supportive of our schedule. It was noted that for our LCP purposes, we only needed the jist of the recommended plan at that time. Ben asked for approval of the schedule, but it was agreed that the members should study it and be prepared to approve it at the next meeting. It was also noted that if the schedule needs to be changed, we can do that.

Ben also discussed the “LCP Working Outline”. He indicated that it was consistent with the current plan and generally consistent with the Cape Cod Commission suggestions. Again, it was agreed that we should take it upon ourselves to update the CCC Planning Staff, and they can decide their participation. Ben noted that Tim Smith (TA) had stated he would contribute a section on Economic Development. Ben questioned what the FinCom involvement should be. Alan Platt suggested that we lay out something for them to consider and then discuss their potential involvement. 

A short discussion ensued about what is necessary for year-round business activity to be encouraged in the town center area. To encourage business activity, Alex Hay noted that business attracts business and so more small local enterprises would be helpful. It was suggested that “necessities”, like a pharmacy, baker and groceries would be beneficial to have.

Mr. Gitlow reviewed his suggested format for reporting Goals with the example he handed out (numbers were not accurate – for demonstration purposes only). Alan Platt’s memo on Goals and Issues dated June 4 was discussed.

Ben noted that Rex Peterson had distributed LCP regulations. It was noted that the LCP committee may need some budget money to advertise public meetings.

Charles Mulligan inquired whether the Committee needed to follow MA Open Meeting regulations or some CCC regulations. Mr. Gitlow stated that we intend to operate under MA OM regulations

The next meeting is scheduled for July 1, 2004. Alex Hay indicated he may not be able to make that date. Ben asked that the committee be prepared to approve the schedule and outline, so that we may be able to update the Select Board and the Planning Staff at the CCC.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

R. Dennis O’Connell   

